
One in Faith Area Catholic Community 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Church of St. Mary, Fireside Room 
November 14, 2023, at 7:00 PM 

Opening Prayer 
The regular meeting of the One in Faith Area Catholic Community was called to order at 
7:00pm on November 14th, 2023, by Richard Sand. 

Present 
Andy Klaphake, Gary Feldewerd, Kristie Revering, Jean Hemker, Father Newton, Jan 
Herzog, Father Dan, Father Marv, Richard Sand, Anastacio Roblero, Char Meyer, Julie 
Kulzer, Lilian Arnzen, Herman Lensing, Amy Hoeschen, Pam Pundsak, Jody Wehlage, 
Maureen Schaefer, Rosa Ramirez, Tatum Holdvogt, Mark Schoenberg, Lisa Wuertz, and 
Ashley Feldewerd 

Approval of Agenda - consensus approval 
 
Consultative Discussion - Pastors 

Father Marv Enneking –  

 Father Dan –  

Father Arockiya Newton –  

Parish Reports 

a) St. Mary –  
b) Sacred Heart –   
c) Immaculate Conception – building project is continuing, there is a Harvest Supper 

coming up this Saturday. 
d) St. Rose of Lima- 125th celebration went well. 
e) St. Michael –  
f) St. Andrew –  
g) St. John – 
h) Hispanic Community – Planning to celebrate the Feast of Guadalupe on 

December 9th with mass, there will be food after mass. Rosary will begin at 5:30 
in the morning. This will be held at St. Mary’s for the celebration and is open to 
all. 

 



Old Business 

a. Divine Mercy Sunday – Richard asked if there were any other parish that would 
like to host this. If not, New Munich would be willing to host this again. 

 

New Business 

b. ACC Pastoral Council Presentation to the Diocese 
a. The core team of Herman, Char, Lisa, and Maureen make up the core team 

for the diocese 
b. Mission – Making Disciples of Christ 
c. Discussion regarding the presentation and suggestions 

c. Discussion on information/questions 
d. Break out into parish groups for small discussion 
e. Current membership  

 

Agenda for Next Meeting  

a) Follow up on presentation to the bishop 
b)  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:26pm by Richard Sand. The next meeting with be at 7:00pm 
on January 16th, 2023, at the Church of St. Mary.  


